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As part of our regular maintenance programs and to ensure the health and wellbeing of staff and 
students across the state we are continuing our vermiculite testing program.  

Vermiculite is a textured ceiling finish, also known as popcorn ceilings. Some vermiculite coatings 
contain asbestos, requiring testing and remediation if asbestos is found to be present. 

Independent occupational hygienists have been engaged to test samples in the ceiling at Condobolin 
Public School in the boys and male staff toiles in Building C.  

This testing will take place on Saturday 2 September 2023.  

The rooms are currently suitable for use as the material is undisturbed. 

Following testing, the independent occupational hygienist will advise whether remediation is required.  
We will notify the community prior to work starting. 

Work will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited 
asbestos contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable 
legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank 
you for your cooperation during this important work. 

If you have any questions about the work, please contact us on the details below. 
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